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 RAW	2018:	Juried	Photography	Exhibition	
Artists’	Statements	&	Biographies:	

1. Anolik,	Mitchell:	Iceland	Waterfall,	digital	inkjet	print	
mitchellanolikphoto.com	

Artist	Statement:	One	must	seek	to	break	through	the	maze	of	
preconceived	expectations	to	reach	one's	own	vision.	I	follow	the	light	
and	see	the	essential	lines	and	patterns	in	front	of	me	to	capture	my	
personal	image.	I	aim	to	capture	the	essence	of	a	subject.	I	try	to	find	the	
extraordinary	in	the	ordinary	and	the	beautiful	in	the	mundane.	These	
patterns	are	often	overlooked.	I	try	to	find	beauty	in	a	small	element	of	a	
larger	scene.	It	is	exciting	to	focus	in	on	connected	elements	that	stir	my	
emotions.	Sometimes	that	image	comes	instantly	but	often	takes	

knowledge	of	the	subject	matter	and	scenery	requiring	repeated	contact.	I	try	to	eliminate	all	unnecessary	
lines	to	whittle	down	the	image	to	its	essence.	I	know	it	when	I	feel	it.	It	creates	an	excitement.	
	
Biography:	
2017:	Selected	for	Juried	digital	edition,	Photo	Review	
2016:	Selected	for	Juried	show,	Fotofusion,	Palm	Beach	Photo	Center	
2017:	Selected	for	Juried	show,	Fotofusion,	Palm	Beach	Photo	Center	
2018:	Selected	for	Juried	show,	Fotofusion,	Palm	Beach	Photo	Center	
Second	home:	Brigantine,	N.J.	
	

2. Badia,	Chuck:	No	Parking,	archival	pigment	
	

Artist	Statement:	These	are	photos	taken	from	different	themes	I've	
been	constructing.	
	
Biography:	Six	time	Best	of	Show	winner	at	The	Ocean	City	Arts	Center	
photography	contest.	Twice	accepted	in	the	Photo	Review	competition,	
Jurors	award	at	Perkins	CFTA.	
	
	
	

	

	



3. Benfer,	Amy:	Visitor,	digital	photograph	
amybenfer.com	

Artist	Statement:	What	distinguishes	between	now	and	then?	How	has	time	
managed	to	form	and	warp	our	memories	of	what	was	before	into	the	
interpretations	of	the	present?	There	is	an	ever-widening	distance	between	the	
experiences	we	have	read	about,	dreamed	about,	the	ones	we’ve	heard	through	
stories	from	our	parents	and	grandparents	and	in	the	markings	and	details	in	
photographs,	both	public	and	private,	that	record	impressions	between	the	two	
spaces.	Most	of	my	work	revolves	around	the	importance	of	memory	and	space;	
sometimes,	clear	and	definite	spaces	to	look	through	and	glimpse	inside	like	
windows,	doorways,	or	eyes	and	other	times,	more	symbolic	portals	like	a	clock	
face	or	roadway.	In	either	case,	there	is	a	transitioning	between	one	space	to	
another,	between	an	experience	and	its	opposite.	The	message	exists	in	the	
duality	of	the	two	spaces	and	the	pliable	memory.	

	
Biography:	I	am	a	mixed-media	artist	flowing	between	still	two-dimensional	work	of	collage,	drawing,	and	
photography,	three-dimensional	work	of	artist	books	and	assemblage	pieces,	to,	more	recently,	moving	
digital	images	with	audio	in	installation.	Initially	my	work	has	been	more	private	in	nature-	pulling	the	
viewer	into	a	piece	but	has	grown	to	include	a	deeper	awareness	of	physical	negative	space.	Incorporating	
sound	in	my	work	has	created	an	additional	layer	of	duality.	Which	is	to	be	believed,	the	visual	or	the	
audio?	The	visual	documents	one	way	of	memory	while	the	audio	tells	a	different	story	of	memory.	Since	
my	work	revolves	around	memory-telling	and	personal	commentary,	it	is	natural	to	see	my	praxis	
developing	to	include	more	work	involving	moving	imagery	of	short	experimental	films.	This	medium	
fulfills	my	desire	to	tell	a	story,	to	play	with	the	concept	of	time,	and	to	capture	moods	within	the	piece.	
	

4. Booth,	Jessica:	Monotony,	digital	photograph	
https://jessicaboot.wixsite.com/portfolio		

Artist	Statement:	Traditionally,	I	am	a	painter.	I	use	photography	as	a	
means	to	paint,	but	also	to	inspire	my	other	work.	I	photograph	what	I	
find	to	be	unappreciated	and	also	what	is	not	normally	in	pictures.	
Taking	a	deeper	look	at	mundane	scenery-	streetscapes,	landscapes	
and	buildings;	I	look	for	meaning	in	simplicity.	Lighting	highlights	the	
details	and	beauty	in	such	things:	it	draws	attention	and	focus.	
	
Biography:	I	am	an	upcoming	freshman	in	college,	I	have	been	involved	
in	multiple	exhibitions:	Bridgewater	Municipal	Center	Regional	High	

School	Showcase,	Stigma	Exhibition	in	Bernardsville,	The	Midas	Touch	in	Farmstead	Center	of	the	Arts,	
Basking	Ridge,	and	Earth	Helpers	at	the	Environmental	Educational	Center	of	Somerset.	I	look	forward	to	
attending	Maryland	Institute	College	of	Art	this	fall.	
	

5. Bumgarner,	Travis:	Lights-Out,	print	
photography.travisbumgarner.com	

Artist	Statement:	I	love	exploring	light	through	black	and	white	
photography.	
	
Biography:	I	picked	up	photography	during	my	Peace	Corps	service	and	
immediately	fell	in	love.	I	learned	as	much	as	I	could	and	photographed	
as	often	as	I	can.	
	



6. Cohen,	Edan:	Lifting	the	Cheese,	digital	photograph	
http://www.edancohen.com/			

Artist	Statement:	I	recently	spent	time	in	an	old	settlement	on	the	top	of	a	
mountain	in	Switzerland.	There	were	a	few	chalets,	a	farm	and	a	cheese	
shop	that	was	still	making	the	local	cheese	in	the	same	manner	as	has	been	
done	for	hundreds	of	years.	The	cows	kept	the	time	and	the	cheesemaker	
was	the	historian.	Life	made	sense,	for	a	couple	weeks.	
	
Biography:	Edan	Cohen	is	a	documentary	and	commercial	filmmaker	from	
Philadelphia,	PA.	

	
7. Davis,	Nastassia:	Boys	Don’t	Cry,	digital	photograph	

ndavisphoto.com	
Artist	Statement:	Society	often	projects	black	men	to	be	hyper-masculine,	overly	
aggressive	and	with	little	to	no	emotion.	With	these	portraits,	I've	decided	to	play	with	the	
softer	side	of	masculinity	using	delicate	props	to	translate	that	message.		
	
Biography:	Nastassia	A.	Davis	is	a	graduate	of	Montclair	State	University	with	a	BA	in	Fine	
Arts	Studio	and	minor	in	African-American	Studies.	As	the	photographer,	subject	and	
editor	to	all	her	self-portraits,	Nastassia	is	a	one-woman	powerhouse,	DIY	production	
army,	creating	colorful,	surreal-like	digital	interpretations	from	her	imagination.	Whether	
inspired	by	lyrics	to	her	favorite	song,	a	ground-breaking	political	story,	or	personal	idea,	
Nastassia	uses	herself	and	a	digital	camera	to	question	stereotypes	and	make	a	statement	

through	the	power	of	a	photo.	Since	2012,	she's	continued	teaching	photography	workshops	through	her	
"Light	Shooters"	courses	to	provide	a	creative	outlet	for	self-expression.	
	

8. Dimaculangan,	Marco:	Untitled,	photograph	
marcodimacs.com	

Artist	Statement:	This	work	is	an	exploration	of	the	nature	of	light		
and	shadow	in	photography,	as	well	as	the	role	of	coincidence,	fluidity,		
and	time.	
	
Biography:	Marco	is	a	22-year-old	photographer	shooting	primarily	
35mm	and	medium	format	film.	He	has	a	special	interest	in	social	
documentary	through	experimental	landscape	and	portrait	photography.	
Marco's	work	explores	the	human	experience	through	spontaneity,	
intimacy,	observed	patterns,	and	light	phenomena.	

	
9. Dixon,	G.	Matthew:	Reflection,	photograph	

Jestergraphixphoto.com	gmatthewdixon.com	
Artist	Statement:	I	try	to	capture	contrasts	in	my	photography.	I	like	to	
see	strong	lines,	dark	shadows	and	bright	highlights.	I	aim	to	show	the	
stark	form	of	an	image.	This	is	why	I	usually	take	my	photos	in	black	and	
white.	I	feel	the	form	and	composition	of	an	image	in	photography	should	
not	always	be	diminished	by	color.	Highly	contrasted	imagery,	strong	lines	
and	bold	areas	of	light	and	shadow	make	up	the	majority	of	my	
photography	taken	and	edited	on	my	iPhone.	
	



Biography:	Primarily	a	pastelist	working	in	Plein	Aire,	G.	Matthew	Dixon's	bold,	loose	use	of	color	is	a	
complete	contrast	to	his	other	preferred	art	form,	photography.	His	highly	contrasted	photography	-	shot	
and	edited	primarily	on	his	iPhone	-	can	be	described	as	bold,	energetic	and	dramatic.	The	effective	use	of	
black	and	white	helps	to	remove	the	distraction	of	color	to	help	focus	on	form	and	composition	of	
everyday	locations	and	objects.	His	main	goal	is	to	try	to	get	a	new	perspective	on	every	day	scenes.		
G.	Matthew	Dixon	has	some	of	his	pastel	work	on	exhibit	currently	at	Nashville	North	Studios	in	Linwood,	
NJ	as	well	as	on	display	on	his	various	websites.	He	has	shown	in	Lotus	Trading	Company	in	Millville,	NJ	as	
well	as	the	Ocean	City	Fine	Arts	League.		
	

10. Donnelly,	Kohl:	Untitled,	photograph	
Artist	Statement:	I	hope	to	capture	a	sense	of	mundane	stillness	and	
isolation	in	my	work.	My	photos	explore	emotion	created	by	light	and	
color	expressed	in	the	night	and	overlooked	in	the	everyday.	I	focus	on	
the	quiet	and	empty	fragments	of	the	urban	landscape.	This	selection	
of	work	is	an	attempt	to	evoke	a	fraction	of	a	narrative,	as	tangible	as	it	
is	recognizable.	
	
Biography:	Kohl	Donnelly	of	West	Milford,	New	Jersey	is	currently	a	
student	at	William	Paterson	University	studying	graphic	design	and	

photography.	His	photographic	work	focuses	on	the	underlying	stillness	in	urban	landscapes.	His	work	
allows	him	to	explore	these	surrounding	areas	in	and	around	New	Jersey.	Thanks	to	the	support	of	a	
number	of	excellent	teachers,	Kohl's	work	has	been	featured	in	a	number	of	local	and	school	exhibitions	as	
well	as	others	including	one	in	Sony	Square	in	New	York	City.	His	interests	have	led	to	internships	in	both	
photography	and	design	which	he	hopes	to	continue	to	make	a	career	of.	He	carries	a	camera	with	him	at	
all	times	and	continues	to	add	to	this	body	of	work	and	refine	his	own	personal	style.	
	

11. Fleming,	Sherman:	Invisible	n00se:	Bearing	Witness	at	Underground	Railroad	Museum,	digital	photograph	
shermanperforms.wordpress.com		

Artist	Statement:	I	create	projects	that	identify	cultural	and	social	
mechanisms	that	resonate	with	my	processes	of	art	making	
combined	with	my	experiences	of	social	activism.	n00se	is	an	18-
month	project,	which	began	in	2015,	where	I	wore	a	hangman’s	
noose	around	my	neck	while	performing	daily	activities.	
(see	blog:	shermanperforms.wordpress.com)	Invisible	n00se	
evolved	from	that	action.	That	series	of	photographs	aimed	to	
frame	resistance	as	an	action	by	bearing	witness	to	locations	of	
systemic	oppression	and	terror.	

	
Biography:	BFA	and	MFA	from	Virginia	Commonwealth	University	and	Hartford	Art	School	respectively.	
Grantee,	the	Franklin	Furnace	Fund	in	2013.	Artist-in-Residence,	the	African	American	Museum	in	
Philadelphia	and	Rush	Arts	Philadelphia	Residency	for	Art	and	Social	Change	in	2018.	Performed	pose	with	
JOCKO,	JACK	Performance	Space,	Brooklyn,	NY,	July	2013,	Straight	Line,	Cross	and	Point,	Corcoran	Gallery	
of	Art,	Washington,	DC,	2013.	Presently	performing	n00se,	begun	in	2015.	Group	exhibitions	include	Time	
Machines,	Mary	Cosgrove	Dolphin	Gallery,	Worcester	State	University,	Massachusetts,	February	2018,	The	
Global	Metaphysics	of	Abstract	Painters/Performers,	East	Hawai’I	Cultural	Center,	Hilo,	February	2018.	
Present	n00se	at	the	5th	Conference	of	the	International	Association	of	Inter-American	Studies,	
“Reinventing	the	Social:	Movements	and	Narratives	of	Resistance,	Dissension	and	Reconciliation	in	the	
Americas,	Coimbra,	Portugal,	2018	
	



12. Gaboardi,	Carlo:	The	Dress,	photograph	
Artist	Statement:	I	love	the	play	of	light	and	shadows	on	people	and	landscapes	that	
surround	me.	These	are	but	images	in	time	to	capture.	
	
Biography:	I	have	studied	a	variety	of	mediums.	Presently	I	am	painting	in	oils,	and	I	
use	my	camera	for	reference	photos.	
	
	
	
	

	
13. Giatropoulos,	John:	Forbidden	Forest,	digital	inkjet	print	

http://www.flickr.com/photos/giatropoulos		
Artist	Statement:	It’s	my	hope	that	viewers	of	my	photography	will	see	
things	that	they	might	otherwise	overlook.	This	might	be	due	to	an	
unusual	viewpoint	or	my	selection	and	unique	treatment	of	fairly	
ordinary	subjects.	I	lean	predominantly	to	photographing	what	some	
have	called	the	“intimate”	landscape	as	opposed	to	the	grand,	
sweeping	landscapes	that	might	come	to	mind	when	the	phrase	
landscape	photography	is	mentioned.	I	am	drawn	to	rich	tonal	values,	
detail,	textures,	and	patterns	in	nature	as	well	as	in	man-made	

environments.	I	would	love	to	think	that	a	viewer	of	my	photograph	of	the	Ben	Franklin	Bridge	abutment,	
for	example,	might	feel,	as	I	did,	the	“massiveness”	and	unexpected	textures	of	this	structure,	illuminated	
by	the	harsh	halogen	light.	
	
Biography:	I	began	making	photographs	in	my	early	teens.	At	family	events,	my	parents	and	other	family	
members	almost	always	brought	out	cameras,	both	still	and	movies,	so	it’s	not	surprising	that	I	developed	
an	early	strong	interest	in	photography.	As	a	young	photographer	I	was	very	much	influenced	by	the	
beauty	and	clarity	of	the	photographs	of	Ansel	Adams.	I	used	medium	format	equipment	so	that	I	could	
achieve	more	detail	and	the	smooth	tonal	gradations	that	the	larger	format	allowed.	Other	influencers	
have	been	John	Shaw,	Charlie	Waite,	and	Charles	Cramer.	Like	many	others,	I’ve	largely	abandoned	film,	
and	I	no	longer	work	in	the	“wet”	darkroom.	I	now	mainly	photograph	with	a	high	resolution	DSLR	hoping	
to	emulate	the	detail	and	beauty	of	medium	format	film,	and	rely	on	my	computer	and	software	
applications	to	develop	my	images.	
	

14. Girardello,	Michelle:	Remnants	II,	digital	photograph	
http://www.michellegirardello.com/		

Artist	Statement:	The	temporality	of	a	moment	is	echoed	in	a	shadow.	
That	moment	will	never	happen	again	in	same	way	you	remember	it.		My	
interest	in	shadows	is	driven	by	the	idea	that	people,	places,	and	
encounters	leave	a	trace	on	your	memory.	Shadows	are	evidence	that	
something	exists	and	can	only	exist	in	the	essence	of	another	object.	The	
imagery	in	my	work	is	activated	by	the	light,	thus	throwing	a	shadow	of	
the	image	onto	the	surface.	This	is	a	visual	representation	of	how	
memories	may	lie	dormant	until	they	are	prompted	by	the	present.	

Depending	on	the	movement	of	the	light,	or	the	number	of	light	sources,	images	begin	to	change	in	scale	and	
value,	overlap,	interact,	and	influence	the	visibility	of	one	another.	
		



Biography:	Michelle	Girardello	is	an	interdisciplinary	artist	whose	work	is	rooted	in	photographic	images.		
Michelle’s	work	explores	the	construction	of	memory,	how	memories	influence	one	another,	and	their	
truthfulness.	She	received	her	Bachelor	of	Fine	Arts	in	Studio	Art,	with	a	concentration	in	photography,	from	
Florida	Atlantic	University.		From	2010-2017,	Michelle	was	the	Creative	Photography	Director,	and	a	Visual	
Arts	Instructor,	at	an	emerging,	competitive	arts	based	high	school	in	Miami,	FL;	she	played	a	vital	role	in	the	
development	and	success	of	the	program.		In	2017	Michelle	decided	to	step	away	from	teaching	to	further	
her	own	education;	she	relocated	to	the	North	East	to	pursue	her	Master	of	Fine	Arts	degree	from	the	School	
of	Visual	Arts	(SVA)	in	New	York	City.	
	

15. Hess,	Kenneth:	Shadow	Tree,	digital	photograph	
Artist	Statement:	For	this	exhibition	entitled	“Light	&	Shadow:	Form,	
Metaphor	and	Culture,”	I	have	chosen	a	literal	interpretation	of	the	title,	
focusing	my	selection	process	on	those	photos	that	emphasize	the	formal	
use	of	natural	light	and	associated	inclusion	of	shadows,	primarily	in	an	
abstract	situation.	Although	my	photographic	interests	are	diverse,	I’m	
particularly	interested	in	abstract	photography,	so	I	felt	that	it	would	be	
appropriate	to	emphasize	this	aspect	of	my	work	for	this	exhibition.	

Recognizing	that	working	with	light	and	shadows	is	often	associated	with	B&W	photography,	I	generally	
work	in	color	and	have	decided	to	stay	true	to	this	personal	preference	for	this	exhibition.	I	am	challenged	
to	create	compelling	photos	of	scenic	landscapes,	nature/wildlife	and	architecture,	and	to	find	abstract	
imagery	in	those	subjects	and	portray	them	in	a	new	way.	Reflections,	in	particular,	offer	many	
opportunities	for	me	to	abstract	reality	and	manipulate	the	viewer’s	perception	of	space.	

		
Biography:	Although	my	career	was	in	environmental	planning,	my	passion	has	been	photography	ever	
since	I	received	my	first	SLR	camera	as	a	college	graduation	gift	44	years	ago.	The	camera	was	my	constant	
companion	on	many	travel	expeditions	since	that	time,	including	several	trips	through	Europe,	Canada,	
Mexico,	New	Zealand,	and	throughout	the	United	States.	My	commitment	to	photography	increased	after	
I	began	using	a	digital	camera.	Now	that	I’m	retired	from	my	full-time	job	of	41	years,	I	am	focusing	on	
making	my	photography	more	publicly	available	by	entering	juried	and	non-juried	shows	and	publishing	
calendars.	I	am	an	active	contributor	to	the	National	Geographic	Your	Shot	website,	and	I	recently	
exhibited	two	of	my	photographs	at	the	Riverfront	Renaissance	Center	for	the	Arts	in	Millville,	N.J.	
	

16. Jackson,	Kayla:	In	the	Shadows,	digital	photograph	
http://www.facebook.com/kayla.jackson.524596		

Artist	Statement:	These	are	some	images	that	I	have	taken	showing	different	
aspects	of	lighting.	The	first	two	were	taken	at	a	lake	in	PA	showing	reflections	
at	different	seasons.	The	third	one	was	taken	while	on	vacation	in	Florida	of	
the	rare	Roseate	spoonbill.	The	4th	one	was	taken	during	a	sunrise	in	the	
Bahamas'	and	lastly	is	the	fifth	one	taken	at	sunset	off	of	the	cruise	ship	during	
vacation.	
		

	
Biography:	I	graduated	at	Lawrence	High	with	12	college	credits	from	MCCC	on	June	2018.	I	loved	the	dual-
program	offered	to	me	last	year.	I	will	start	MCCC	in	the	fall	as	a	full	time	student.	I	will	be	perusing	an	
Associates	Degree	in	Photography.	
	
	
	
	



	
17. Jean,	Megan:	The	Girl,	digital	photograph	

Artist	Statement:	Capturing	light	in	my	photos	is	what	I	look	for	when	finding	
an	interesting	subject.	I	find	that	it	helps	give	what	I	am	capturing	an	
interesting	detail.	The	eye	has	something	to	follow	so	that	it	is	not	just	looking	
at	one	portion	of	the	image.	My	process	is	almost	like	painting	a	picture,	you	
don’t	want	only	one	part	of	what	you	are	trying	to	show	interesting.	I	want	the	
whole	image	to	show	people	who	look	at	my	work	to	see	beauty	with	more	
unusual	things.	
	

Biography:	Megan	is	currently	a	student	at	Rowan	University	where	she	is	studying	Graphic	Design.	She	
has	always	been	an	admirer	of	photography	while	growing	up	watching	her	grandmother	and	uncle	taking	
photos.	While	at	Rowan,	she	has	taken	two	different	photography	classes,	one	that	focused	on	digital	and	
the	other	on	analog/film.	Her	two	professors	Jenny	Drumgoole	and	Danna	Singer	inspired	her	with	their	
photographic	works.	They	also	helped	her	to	look	at	what	she	was	photographing	in	a	different	light,	
which	made	her	see	the	world	differently	when	looking	for	potential	scenes.	This	past	year,	two	of	her	
photographs	were	chosen	to	be	put	into	the	Presidents	showcase	and	Rowan’s	yearly	gallery	book.	
	

18. Kelly-Gutjahr,	Barbara:	After	Party	Girl,	photograph	on	canvas	
bluedoorphotography.net	

Artist	Statement:	The	American	poet,	Galway	Kinnell,	wrote:	“Sometimes	it	is	
necessary	to	re-teach	a	thing	its	loveliness.”	And,	that’s	how	I	approach	my	
photography	–	I	want	to	show	the	beauty	of	everyday	life	–	from	people	to	
nature	to	mundane	objects.	And,	this	is	especially	true	when	photographing	
young	people	–	I	want	them	to	see	themselves	as	lovely	in	photograph	as	the	
world	sees	them.	
	
Biography:	There	is	such	a	thing	as	a	“happy	accident”.	My	love	of	photography	
happened	by	“accident”	and	it	makes	me	happy!	When	I	first	started	to	take	

photos,	all	I	wanted	was	to	take	cute	shots	of	my	dogs	to	share	with	friends.	And,	although	my	Kodak	was	
up	to	the	challenge,	I	wasn’t.	With	a	little	practice,	some	more	practice	and	then	a	whole	bunch	more	
practice	(thank	goodness	for	digital	cameras	as	the	cost	of	film	alone	would	have	sunk	me),	I	learned	
about	composition	and	gradually	developed	my	own	style.	I	wasn’t	afraid	to	try	and	make	mistakes	–	and	
some	mistakes	became	the	portal	to	new	breakthroughs	and	some	great	shots.	I	love	when	I	can	take	
photo	that	captures	a	moment	in	time	to	embody	the	emotion	of	the	day.	And,	nothing	makes	me	happier	
than	when	my	subject	sees	themselves	as	beautiful	as	I	do.	
	

19. Lauther,	Todd:	Man	in	Water	(Weightless),	archival	inkjet	print	
http://www.toddlauther.com/			

Artist	Statement:	Between	the	Devil	and	the	City	is	a	body	of	work	that	
uses	my	own	life	experiences	to	explore	different	themes	which	include	
loss,	memory,	religion,	masculinity,	and	legacy.	By	taking	inspiration	from	
music	and	literature,	I	use	a	non-narrative	approach	to	image	making	in	
order	to	build	associations	with	images	in	a	style	similar	to	poetry.	After	
being	away	from	the	area	that	I	was	raised	in,	Southern	New	Jersey,	for	an	
extended	amount	of	time,	I	returned	to	a	place	I	was	unfamiliar	with	but	
called	my	home.	Using	photography,	I	cast	a	variety	of	different	people	to	

serve	as	characters	and	archetypes	while	I	explore	and	meditate	on	the	complex	negotiations	that	
surround	the	idea	of	returning	home.	There	is	a	myth	that	an	American	man	must	leave	his	home	in	order	



to	find	his	way	in	the	world.	Mid-twenty	century	literature	and	many	men	throughout	the	historical	canon	
of	photography	glorified	the	American	road	trip	and	a	rigid	sense	of	masculinity,	but	what	happens	after	
the	journey?	
	
Biography:	Todd	I.	Lauther	(b.1985,	Pine	Hill,	NJ)	holds	an	MFA	from	Syracuse	University	(2017)	and	a	BFA	
from	Montclair	State	University	(2009).	He	is	an	artist	who	works	in	photography,	with	a	focus	in	book	and	
zine	making.	His	work	extends	from	his	own	life	experiences	and	addresses	a	variety	of	different	themes	
which	include	memory,	religion,	masculinity,	legacy,	and	family.	His	work	has	been	shown	in	The	
Woodmere	Art	Museum	in	Philadelphia,	Pennsylvania,	Academy	Art	Museum	in	Easton,	Maryland,	and	
Candela	Books	and	Gallery	in	Richmond,	Virginia.	He	was	recently	invited	to	participate	in	Center	Review	
Santa	Fe	2018.	
	

20. Lugara,	Joe:	v433	–	Struck	Series,	digital	print	
http://www.joelugara.com/		

Artist	Statement:	This	is	a	series	called	“Struck.”	The	lightning-like	strikes,	
or	“light	beams,”	suggest	the	ever-increasing	natural	and	man-made	
disasters	to	which	we’re	becoming	distressingly	accustomed,	from	
ferociously	damaging	weather	to	acts	of	mass	violence.	The	impacts	of	
these	vivid	blasts	on	our	nervous	sensibilities	are	enhanced	by	their	being	
depicted	as	occurring	after	dark,	in	compositions	that	should	call	to	mind	
the	catastrophes	and	wild	weather	captured	by	leisure-time	
photographers.	

	
Biography:	Joe	Lugara	took	up	painting	and	photography	as	a	boy	after	his	father	discarded	them	as	
hobbies.	His	ominous	images	depict	odd	organic	forms	and	inexplicable	phenomena,	taking	as	their	basis	
horror	and	science	fiction	films	produced	from	the	1930s	through	the	early	1960s.	Lugara’s	paintings	and	
works	on	paper	have	appeared	in	more	than	40	exhibitions,	including	solo	exhibitions	at	The	Noyes	
Museum	of	Art	and	Johnson	&	Johnson	World	Headquarters	Gallery;	the	New	Jersey	State	Museum	in	
Trenton;	Bergen	Community	College;	in	Brooklyn	at	Proteus	Gowanus;	Curious	Matter	(Jersey	City,	NJ);	
and	in	New	York	City	with,	among	others,	Castle	Fitzjohns	Gallery	and	80	Washington	Square	East	Galleries	
at	New	York	University.	
	

21. Malhotra,	Cintia:	City	in	the	Sky,	pigment	print		
cintiamalhotra.com	

Artist	Statement:	I	focus	on	things	or	scenes	that	others	would	normally	ignore	
in	their	environment	–	often	reinterpreting	and	placing	them	under	different	
contexts.	It	is	a	form	of	escapism	which	goes	back	to	childhood.	Abstraction	is	a	
natural	tendency	due	to	a	combination	of	a	visual	impairment	and	a	love	of	
graphic	art.	At	times	it	is	the	space	between	elements	that	attracts	my	
attention.	How	they	interact,	whether	by	distance	or	orientation.	Their	story	
unfolds	and	I	am	drawn	into	it.	
	
Biography:	Cintia	Malhotra	is	a	visual	artist	born	and	raised	in	Park	Slope,	

Brooklyn.	After	years	of	working	as	a	designer	and	photographer,	she	taught	workshops	on	digital	imaging,	
was	an	adjunct	professor	for	learning	institutions	in	New	Jersey,	and	has	had	her	photography	exhibited	
nationally	(see	CV).	Cintia	holds	a	BFA	with	a	photography	concentration	and	an	MS	in	Graphic	
Communications	Management	from	Kean	University.	A	25-year	resident	of	Union	County,	NJ,	she	enjoys	
living	close	to	New	York	City	and	the	Jersey	Shore.	
	



	
22. Ori,	Nancy:	The	Kitchen,	archival	inkjet	photograph	

http://www.nancyorifineart.com/		
Artist	Statement:	I	express	my	own	interpretation	of	the	landscape	and	
architecture	to	reveal	a	love	of	light,	shadow	and	form	in	natural	and	man-
made	settings.		They	are	powerful	documentations	of	the	land,	expressing	its	
vulnerability	and	endurance.	As	I	look	at	my	work,	I	am	aware	of	the	major	
role	that	Nature	plays	in	the	way	that	I	see	and	make	photographs.		Nature	
has	a	way	of	peeling	away	decay	to	reveal	something	new.		This	same	process	
has	become	a	way	of	seeing,	thinking	and	documenting	for	me.	Since	1970,	I	
have	traveled	throughout	the	world	working	on	various	teaching	and	
photographic	projects	which	has	given	me	the	opportunity	to	explore	many	
popular	and	cherished	places	with	my	cameras.		These	years	of	labor	have	

taken	me	again	and	again	to	the	American	West,	Europe	and	most	recently	to	Cuba.		Landscape	and	
architecture	has	become	a	source	of	inspiration	and	discovery.	
	
Biography:	Nancy	J.	Ori	obtained	a	BA	degree	in	Fine	Arts	from	Elmira	College,	Elmira,	NY	and	MS	degree	in	
Visual	Communications	from	Pratt	Institute	in	Brooklyn.	She	worked	for	25	years	for	Ciba-Geigy	and	Novartis	
Pharmaceuticals	as	their	corporate	photographer	and	manager	of	Video	and	Photography	Services.	Nancy	is	
currently	the	owner	of	NJ	Media	Center	in	Berkeley	Heights,	where	she	continues	to	do	product,	portrait	and	
event	photography.		She	also	enjoys	exhibiting	her	photographs	and	teaching	photography	workshops	
throughout	the	US,	Cuba,	New	Zealand,	Iceland	and	Europe.	
	

23. Orlowicz,	Jessica:	Caretaker,	digital	photograph		
http://www.peachandport.com/		

Artist	Statement:	These	images	show	my	daughter	Anna,	who	has	
Autism	Spectrum	Disorder.	She	wants	so	badly	to	connect	with	
people,	but	doesn't	know	how.	Photographing	her	moments	of	
loneliness	and	moments	of	joyful	connection	has	been	therapeutic.	
	
Biography:	I'm	a	veteran,	mother	to	four	girls,	and	a	commercial	and	
portrait	photographer	living	in	Cape	May,	NJ.	
	
	

	
24. Orme,	Abigail,	The	Remnants,	35mm	enlargement	

	
Artist	Statement:	My	artwork	is	centered	on	capturing	windows,	for	their	literal	
reflection	represents	our	physical	presence,	but	their	metaphorical	reflection	
depends	mainly	on	what	we're	searching	for.	My	work	explores	the	relationship	of	
how	windows	influence	our	thoughts	and	can	make	us	feel	exposed,	vulnerable	and	
uncomfortable	to	our	most	private	thoughts	and	uncover	unexplored	territories.	
Windows	are	often	related	to	looking	back	at	the	past,	which	can	be	lighthearted,	but	
can	also	be	deep	and	hard	to	understand.	The	majority	of	my	selections	are	black	and	
white	film	photography.	The	purpose	being	their	lack	of	color	adds	to	the	emotional	
element	that	I	am	trying	to	convey	through	windows	and	the	reflections.	I	
purposefully	included	a	digital	color	image	to	mislead	the	viewer	at	their	immediate	

reaction.	The	colors	feel	calming,	welcoming,	while	the	black	and	white	film	photos	feel	cold.	But	the	color	
photo	evokes	the	same	emotions,	therefore	appropriately	belonging	in	my	selections.	



	
Biography:	I	am	a	Senior	at	Stockton	University	studying	for	my	BFA	in	Photography	with	two	minors	in	
Business	Studies	and	Art	History.	My	main	interest,	and	common	theme	throughout	my	work,	is	photographs	
of	dilapidated,	abandoned	structures	overgrown	by	nature.	These	places	all	have	history	and	a	past	that	is	
forgotten	and	vandalized	that	I	feel	need	to	be	captured	for	the	nostalgia.	Much	of	my	photography	is	in	
digital	format,	but	I	have	been	exploring	35mm	film	photography	for	the	past	year	and	have	gained	a	new	
appreciation	for	the	manual	process.	I	have	had	the	honor	to	exhibit	my	artwork	in	the	Juried	Photography	
Exhibition	in	2017	-	with	one	of	my	works	as	Honorable	Mention.	I	have	had	the	opportunity	to	photograph	
two	weddings,	family	portraits,	and	graduation	photos,	expanding	my	portfolio	outside	of	my	usual	nature	
and	architecture	work.	I	have	also	had	the	opportunity	to	work	with	both	Wendel	White	and	Ryann	Casey	at	
Stockton	University	to	help	better	my	skills	and	develop	my	style.	
	
	

25. Osborne,	Mike:	Monopoly	Series,	inkjet	print	
http://www.mikeosbornephoto.com/		

Artist	Statement:	The	images	I’ve	submitted	belong	to	Monopoly,	a	
long-term	project	that	revolves	around	the	historical	connection	
between	the	famous	American	board	game	and	Atlantic	City,	New	
Jersey,	whose	street	grid	was	the	source	of	the	game's	iconic	
properties.		
	
Drawing	inspiration	for	“The	Search	for	Marvin	Gardens,”	an	essay	by	
John	McPhee,	the	work	maps	the	city	photographically,	converting	the	
abstract	realm	of	the	game	into	representations	of	actual	places.	A	mix	

of	vacant	lots,	homes,	and	gargantuan	casino-hotels,	the	world	described	in	the	photographs	bears	much	
in	common	with	a	late-stage	game	of	Monopoly.	I	would	welcome	an	opportunity	to	show	them	in	an	
exhibition	venue	situated	just	blocks	from	the	sites	they	depict.		
	
Biography:	I'm	a	photographer	currently	based	in	Austin,	Texas,	but	frequently	working	elsewhere.	My	
work	touches	on	a	range	of	themes	including	architecture,	landscape,	history,	and	technology,	ultimately	
taking	the	form	of	books	and	exhibitions.	Each	project	involves	an	immersive,	multi-year	exploration	of	a	
site	whose	charged	past	or	present	captivates	me.	My	photographs	are	included	in	numerous	public	
collections	including	the	Museum	of	Fine	Arts	Houston,	the	Dallas	Museum	of	Art,	the	Contemporary	
Austin,	and	the	University	of	Virginia.	My	first	book,	Floating	Island,	was	nominated	for	a	2015	ICP	Infinity	
Award.	I’ve	presented	solo	exhibitions	at	Akademie	Schloss	Solitude,	Stanford	University	Art	Gallery,	
Artpace	San	Antonio,	and	the	Houston	Center	for	Photography.	Beyond	art	contexts,	my	work	has	
appeared	in	the	New	Yorker,	Time,	the	New	York	Times,	and	the	New	Republic.	I	studied	literature	at	
Stanford	University	and	earned	an	MFA	in	studio	art	from	the	University	of	Texas	at	Austin.	
	

26. Pasqualicchio,	Suzanne:	Quest	for	Health,	digital	photograph	
Artist	Statement:	The	ongoing	project	I	am	working	on	is	based	on	the	
family.		All	images	are	essentially	self-portraits.	The	work	is	a	recording	of	
my	existence	and	the	relationships	in	this	life.		The	creative	process	is	used	
to	investigate	and	process	my	familial	relationships,	a	personal	discovery,	
and	a	quieting	of	a	nostalgic	desire	to	hold	on;	hold	still.		The	introspective	
becomes	shared.		The	work	is	personal	and	symbolic.	The	theme	spans	
multiple	phases	and	periods	of	growth,	loss,	and	recovery.		It	is	ongoing.	
As	artists,	we	can	grasp	instances-	intense	or	interesting-	chance	moments	
and	freeze	them	permanent.		These	are	a	few	of	mine.		Viewing	the	



experiences	of	another	person	(through	artist	expressions)	can	close	the	gap	of	our	differences	and	bring	
us	closer	to	our	shared	humanity.	
	
Biography:	
SOLO	EXHIBITIONS	
Open	Work	Space	Gallery-	Solo	Show,	New	York	City,	NY	2006	
SELECTED	GROUP	EXHIBITIONS	
Howe	Gallery-	AENJ	Members	Show,	Union,	NJ	2018	
Markeim	Art	Center-	Art	Educators	Group	Show,	Haddonfield,	NJ	2016	
Visual	Aids-	Annual	Postcards	from	the	Edge,	New	York,	NY	2015	
Gallery-U	Bianco	Juried	show	Westfield,	NJ	2015	
William	Johnston	Building	Gallery-THE	SOCIALLY	CONSCIOUS	SELFIE	PROJECT	-A	virtual	and						
physical	exhibition	for	developing	sense	of	self,	place,	and	community		Tallahassee,	FL		2015	
LBIF	Long	Beach	Island	Foundation	of	the	Arts	and	Sciences-	Group	show	Loveladies,	NJ	2014	
Art	House-	Group	show	Manahawkin,	NJ	2013	
Gallery-U-Group	Show	Red	Bank,	NJ	2012	
Ocean	County	Artist	Guild-	State	Juried	show			Toms	River,	NJ			2002,	2005	
Art	Alliance	Gallery-	State	juried	show,	Red	bank,	NJ	2000-2004				
Monmouth	Museum-	State	Juried	Show,	Lincroft,	NJ	2001	
Isabelle	Percy	West	Gallery-	Group	Show,	Oakland,	Ca	1992	
	

27. Petrella,	Alissa:	Fence,	digital	photograph	
Artist	Statement:	I	love	to	photograph	my	everyday	world.	These	
photographs	are	all	of	my	home.	I	lived	there	for	twenty	years	and	just	
recently	had	to	move.	
	
Biography:	I	am	a	senior	student	at	Stockton	University.	I	am	graduating	in	
May	2019	with	a	Bachelor's	of	Fine	Arts	(Visual	Communications)	and	a	
minor	in	art	history.	
	
	

	
28. Pollman,	Sarah:	Shelton	Fireworks,	Fair	Play,	SC,	archival	inkjet	print	from	4x5	negative	

http://www.sarahpollman.com/		
Artist	Statement:	Looking	at	the	ubiquitous	land	through	my	large	format	
camera,	I	interpret	American	roadside	conveniences	through	light.	Each	
rest-stop	I	encounter	glows	like	a	theatre	set,	lit	through	corporate	
decisions	that	make	the	land	itself	invisible.	I	draw	parallels	and	create	
visual	equivalences	by	placing	images	of	disparate	geographic	origins	next	
to	one	another,	asking	questions	about	the	role	we	play	in	building	and	
perceiving	the	American	nightscape.	
	
Biography:	Sarah	Pollman	works	at	the	intersection	of	art	and	art	history	to	

connect	contemporary	imaging	culture	with	its	historical	counterparts.	Her	research	and	projects	examine	
the	role	of	photography	in	the	creation	of	memory	and	planned	amnesia,	looking	specifically	at	vernacular	
snapshot	photography.	Her	visual	projects	have	been	shown	internationally,	including	exhibitions	at	the	
Danforth	Art	Museum,	the	Griffin	Museum	of	Photography	and	the	Rourke	Art	Museum.	She	is	the	
recipient	of	the	Art	Writing	Workshop	from	the	AICA-USA	and	Creative	Capital/Warhol	Foundation	Arts	
Writers	Grant	Program,	a	Curatorial	Opportunity	Program	grant	at	the	New	Art	Center	in	Newton,	and	a	



Faculty	Fund	Grant	from	Emerson	College.	Her	first	monograph,	The	Distances	Between	Us,	was	published	
by	Trema	Förlag	(Stockholm,	Sweden).	Pollman	holds	a	BFA	and	MFA	from	the	School	of	the	Museum	of	
Fine	Arts,	Boston	and	Tufts	University.	Currently,	she	is	faculty	at	Montserrat	College	of	Art	and		
Emerson	College.	
	

29. Powell,	Alan:	Headsplash,	archival	inkjet	
http://www.alanpowellartist.com/		

Artist	Statement:	I	do	not	see	in	a	monolithic	Renaissance	eye.	I	scan,	pan	
and	sample	my	environment	using	the	electronic	tools	related	to	video,	
sound,	photography,	and	3d	imaging.	I	rarely	create	an	image	based	on	one	
object/	one	moment	of	time,	but	arrange	images	and	sounds	in	a	montage	
or	collage	like	process.	In	the	past	year	my	involvement	with	photography	
has	expanded	to	an	investigation	of	experiencing	environments	beyond	the	
monolithic	photo	frame.	I	am	a	painter	at	heart.	The	world	is	an	ever	

changing	palette	of	color	light.	My	years	of	working	in	video	color	has	driven	my	palate	to	be	deep	and	
glowing	hues	of	light.	I	have	constructed	photographic	images	that	either	knit	the	environment	into	a	
holistic	map	of	itself	or	show	conceptual	relationships	between	objects,	places	or	people.	
	
Biography:	Since	the	early	1970’s	I	have	worked	in	electronic	arts,	which	has	included	single	channel	video	
tapes,	installations,	artist	books,	and	electronically	generated	flat	art	work.	I	was	educated	in	wet	room	
photography	at	R.I.	School	of	Design.	My	undergraduate	education	was	based	on	modernist	practice.	My	
aesthetic	and	cultural	art	practice	is	based	in	post-modernism	and	cultural	studies.	I	have	been	involved	in	
artist	collectives	(Electron	Movers	1973-1978)	(Termite	TV	1993	–	2016.)	I	am	a	strong	believer	in	
collaboration	and	art	being	connected	to	the	social.	The	practice	of	photography	has	always	been	part	of	
my	artistic	practice.	With	the	development	of	digital	photography	and	new	media	in	general,	my	video	
practice	and	photographic	practice	have	integrated	into	a	similar	practice.	
	

30. Rackowski,	Danielle:	Transcendence,	#3,	digital	photograph	
Artist	Statement:	Transcendence	Pt.	1-	By	“painting”	light	and	moving	colorful	
objects	across	the	face	during	long	exposures,	I	explore	photography’s	
property	of	light	as	a	physical	tool.	More	importantly,	however,	I	embrace	light	
for	its	conceptual	and	transient	meanings.	Complex	layers	of	light	and	color	
create	a	physical	depth	and	space.	But	they	also	question	the	role	of	the	self	in	
an	ever	so	conflicting	state	between	the	tangible	and	intangible.	I	transcend	
my	own	form	to	allow	others	to	perceive	a	sense	of	what	lies	beyond	the	

familiar.	An	emergence,	submergence,	and	re-imagination	of	the	self	exists	in	a	metaphysical	and	
surrealist	world.	
		
Biography:	Danielle	Rackowski	is	a	Conceptual	Self-Portrait	Photographer.	Rackowski	studied	at	Mercer	
County	Community	College	(MCCC)	and	earned	an	AFA	in	Photography	and	Digital	Imaging	in	2017.	
Rackowski	has	exhibited	and	sold	works	at	MCCC’s	Visual	Arts	Student	Exhibitions.	As	a	current	Lens-Based	
Art	student	at	The	College	of	New	Jersey,	Rackowski	will	earn	a	BFA	in	Photography	and	Video	in	2019.	
Rackowski	primarily	works	with	digital	photography	and	uses	slow	shutter	speeds	to	question	broader,	
nuanced,	and	surrealist	concepts	of	the	self.	An	elusive	interchange	of	self-display	and	otherness	play	a	
critical	role	in	Rackowski	works,	often	expressing	a	constant	state	of	flux	with	one’s	own	conscious	and	
subconscious	states	of	mind.	
	
	
	



	
31. Rago,	Dani:	Untitled	Wall	#4,	Giclée	print	

http://www.danirago.com/		
Artist	Statement:	I	am	interested	in	collage	as	both	a	process,	and	a	
metaphor	for	collaboration	and	struggle.	I	take	photographs	of	my	urban	
environment	every	day,	collecting	scraps	and	images	to	combine,	both	
digitally	and	traditionally,	through	various	photographic	and	mixed	media	
techniques.	I	am	especially	captivated	by	textures	that	reveal	the	human	
imprint	on	densely	populated	areas,	where	layers	upon	layers	of	diverse	
interventions	create	a	living	record	of	those	who	inhabit	the	space.	In	

considering	the	theme	of	Light	and	Shadow,	I	draw	connections	to	the	challenging	dichotomies	that	affect	
our	modern	world.	In	highly	polarizing	times,	it	is	helpful	to	focus	on	the	humanity	inherent	in	our	most	
fraught	interactions.	I	work	to	find	beauty	in	"ugly"	things	-	chaos;	anxiety;	discarded	and	decaying	
remnants	that	threaten	to	reveal	our	flaws	and	vulnerabilities.	My	goal	is	to	create	images	that	are	
aesthetically	challenging,	but	which	reveal	the	complicated	beauty	of	the	human	condition.	
		
Biography:	I	was	awarded	a	BA	in	Visual	Art/Photography	from	Stockton	University	in	2006,	and	an	MFA	
from	Stony	Brook	University	in	2010.	I	live	and	work	in	New	York	City.	
	

32. Reed,	Glynnis:	Plato’s	Cave	-	Shadow	Series,	archival	inkjet	print	
	http://www.glynnisreed.com/		

Artist	Statement:	Glynnis	Reed	is	an	interdisciplinary	artist	working	in	
photography,	drawing,	painting,	and	collage.	She	creates	explorations	of	
natural	environments	which	serve	as	settings	for	figurative	compositions	
and	lyrical	portraits.	Glynnis	examines	identity	and	place	and	the	
complexities	of	one's	relationship	with	the	self	and	with	others.	
	
Biography:	For	well	over	a	decade,	Glynnis	Reed	has	been	working	as	a	
professional	visual	artist.	Born	in	Los	Angeles,	California,	she	currently	lives	

and	works	in	Southern	New	Jersey.		Ms.	Reed’s	work	explores	identity	and	place	and	the	complexities	of	
one’s	relationship	with	the	self	and	with	others.	She	engages	narratives	of	love	and	loss,	fulfillment	and	
emptiness,	shadow	and	light.	She	works	in	photography,	mixed	media,	collage,	and	painting	in	a	diverse	
art	practice	that	reflects	her	conceptual	approach	in	her	communication	of	her	ideas.	
	

33. Rico	Sanchez,	Hernando:	Interlude	II,	digital	photograph	
http://www.hrsanchez.net/		

Artist	Statement:	The	Dusk	in	Diminuendo	Series,	responds	to	an	exploration	of	the	
observed	effects	of	light	over	the	surrounding	environment	and	landscape,	
capturing	transformations	on	our	surroundings	through	the	changes	of	light	and	
color.	Changes	that	can	only	be	compared	with	variations	of	tones	that	occur	in	
music,	both,	music	and	light	shows	a	multiplicity	of	tonalities	that	can	be	perceived	
as	a	natural	progression;	a	transformation	that	alters	what	we	contemplate	and	
reviling	an	individual	and	personal	history	thru	light.	I	look	for	transformations,	
unexpected	hidden	treasures,	a	beauty	concealed	under	dilapidated	buildings,	
overgrow	shrubs,	bridges,	water	ways	or	the	light	that	filtrates	into	a	building	
illuminating	unsuspected	objects	or	places.	These	photographs	are	presented	as	a	

testament	to	this	hidden	beauty	and	exploration	of	the	interaction	of	light	and	the	environment.	
	



Biography:	From	an	early	age	I	became	interested	in	the	arts,	working	in	painting,	sculpture,	photography	
and	other	forms	of	artistic	expression.	Founding	in	the	fine	art	my	best	partner	to	develop	my	professional	
life,	I	was	born	in	Bogotá,	Colombia	in	March	22	1979.	
When	I	was	15	years	I	began	to	make	my	first	doodles	and	sculptural	forms	with	an	artistic	intention	under	
the	tutoring	of	a	Colombian	professional	artist.	At	19	I	moved	to	the	United	States,	where	I	began	my	
formal	art	studies	at	the	New	York	Student	Art	League	follow	by	my	BFA	at	Kean	University	in	New	Jersey	
where	I	began	my	career	as	a	professional	artist.	I	had	participated	in	exhibitions	in	USA,	Europe	and	
Argentina.	I	also	have	a	MA	in	Museum	Studies	from	University	of	Alcala	in	Spain,	since	then,	I	also	work	
sporadically	as	an	independent	art	curator	focusing	my	attention	in	the	promotion	of	local	emerging	artist.	
	

34. Sauchelli,	Andrea:	Crisscross,	digital	photograph	
andreasauchelli.com	

Artist	Statement:	The	photos	I	take	are	moments	that	I	see	as	pivotal	in	
my	children's	life	in	our	fast	paced	world.		It	may	not	be	a	particular	
event	or	occasion	but	it	is	a	moment	that	I	clearly	see	whilst	going	about	
the	daily	day	to	day	in	our	lives.		It	is	the	moment	of	my	awareness		
of	time.	
	
Biography:	Andrea	Sauchelli	was	born	in	Columbus	Ohio	and	moved	to	
New	Jersey	after	graduating	Rochester	Institute	of	Technology	with	a	
Bachelor	of	Fine	Arts.	Andrea	Sauchelli	has	always	loved	nature	and	

painted	mainly	peaceful	and	serene	landscapes.	Andrea’s	focus	on	landscape	painting	shifted	after	the	
birth	of	two	children	and	she	has	naturally	gravitated	toward	the	uncertain	and	topsy-turvy	life	which	
child-rearing	often	entails.	Andrea’s	current	work	has	evolved	and	stems	from	personal	life	events,	which	
she	attempts	to	embed	in	her	paintings	while	still	holding	on	to	her	connection	with	nature.			Connecting	
illusions	with	what	is	concrete	is	the	driving	force	for	her	work.		She	creates	fantastical	interpretations	of	
colorful	and	complicated	dreamlike	spaces	that	swirl	around	the	life	of	her	daughters	and	the	core	of	
reality.	Andrea	Sauchelli’s	work	has	been	shown	in	galleries	throughout	New	Jersey	and	in	New	York		
and	Philadelphia.			
	
	

35. Schoenleber,	Kristopher:	Boat	House,	digital	photograph	
http://www.kgs-photo.com/		

Artist	Statement:	I	capture	the	world	around	me	as	I	see	it.	I	feel	that	I	
make	photographs	for	people	to	escape	into.	My	ultimate	goal	is	to	
produce	images	that	are	almost	hyper-realistic,	but	do	not	slip	into	the	
look	of	other-worldly.	Since	I	started	studying	and	learning	photography	
using	film,	I	always	find	myself	drawn	to	a	more	simple	shot.	I’ll	look	to	
black	and	white,	sharp	lines,	patterns	and	strong	contrast	over	intense	
colors	and	busy	scenes.	My	work	projects	calm	and	quiet,	loneliness	and	
a	connection	with	the	landscape.	I	tend	to	keep	people	out	of	my	shot,	I	

want	to	convey	the	last	person	on	Earth	and	one	with	nature	feel.	
	

Biography:	Photography	has	been	a	passion	of	mine	since	childhood.	I	can	remember	using	my	father’s	
Kodak	to	grab	pictures	of	just	about	everything.	Now	as	an	adult,	I’m	lucky	enough	to	have	a	career	as	a	
broadcast	news	photographer.	I	have	been	working	in	news	for	16	years,	and	have	been	honored	with	
several	NY	Emmy	nominations,	along	with	winning	two	NY	Emmys.	I	studied	photography	in	high	school	
and	in	college.	For	the	past	10	years	I've	specialized	in	landscape	and	nature	fine	art	photography.	My	



work	has	been	featured	in	numerous	art	exhibits,	and	several	publications.	Born	and	raised	at	the	Jersey	
shore,	I	love	to	travel	and	explore	the	world	around	me.	
	

36. Sen,	Tania:	Flight	of	the	Baool	Spirit	-	III,	photograph	
taniasen.com		

Artist	Statement:	“Movement	never	lies.	It	is	a	barometer	telling	the	
state	of	the	soul’s	weather	to	all	who	can	read	it.	This	might	be	called	the	
law	of	the	dancer’s	life”	–	Martha	Graham	The	quest	for	an	authentic	
expression	finds	roadblocks,	most	of	the	time…it	is	these	roadblocks	that	
forge	a	purer	form	of	expression.		These	photographs	taken	on	Asbury	
Park	beach	over	the	last	couple	of	summers,	are	a	way	to	capture	
unabated	movement	through	the	lens.	
	

Biography:	Having	begun	my	journey	in	the	arts	from	age	four,	misdiagnosed	with	diphtheria	and	confined	
to	a	hospital	bed	in	a	remote	small	town	in	Bihar,	India.	It	was	my	dream	to	make	art.		However	having	lost	
my	father	in	my	teens,	it	was	up	to	me	to	bring	home	the	bacon	with	a	very	young	brother	and	a	stay	at	
home	mother.		While	working	as	a	publicity	personnel	writing	press	releases,	in	the	Indian	Railways,	after	
having	completed	undergraduate	studies	from	Calcutta	University	with	Honors	in	English.		I	qualified	for	an	
academic	scholarship	at	a	New	York	University.		When	things	stabilized	a	little,	I	took	a	leap	of	faith	and	
came	to	US	to	pursue	graduate	studies.		I	joined	the	Advertising	industry	in	NYC	as	an	art	director	since	that	
was	the	next	best	thing	that	I	could	do	that	would	yield	a	living	and	allow	me	to	stay	in	touch	with	creativity.		
After	twenty	some	years	in	the	New	York	ad	industry,	I	turned	to	teaching	and	art	therapy	since	2001.	I	
taught	Advertising	Design	at	the	College	of	St.	Elizabeth,	Morristown,	NJ	and	also	practiced	Art	therapy	with	
autistic	children	at	the	Morris	Union	Jointure	Commission,	Warren,	NJ.	
	

37. Sharp,	Keith:	Side	II,	archival	pigment	print	
https://www.keithsharp.net/		

Artist	Statement:	By	transforming	the	ordinary	world	around	me,	I	
attempt	to	create	mysterious,	subtle,	and	poetic	images	that	cause	the	
viewer	to	do	a	double	take.	I	create	playful	and	surreal	images	by	
staging	and	creating	images	with	a	performance	element	to	them.	The	
images	that	I	create	mimic	reality	and	make	us	question	truth	of	what	
we	see.	My	work	evolves	from	one	series	to	the	next.	When	I	begin	a	
series,	I	focus	in	on	a	specific	concept	or	idea.	Then	I	create	sketches	of	
how	I	envision	bringing	those	ideas	to	life.	I	then	begin	to	photograph	
the	various	images	that	I	will	finally	stage	and	construct	together.	All	of	

my	work	is	conceptual,	intuitive,	and	explores	the	boundaries	of	the	outside	and	inside.	
	
Biography:	Keith	Sharp	is	a	photographer	based	in	Media,	PA.	Solo	exhibitions	include:	Silver	Eye	Center	
for	Photography,	Pittsburgh,	PA;	The	Arts	Club	of	Washington,	Washington,	DC;	The	Delaware	Center	for	
the	Contemporary	Arts,	Wilmington,	DE;	Philadelphia	International	Airport,	Philadelphia,	PA;	US	Botanical	
Gardens,	Washington,	DC;	and	FotoFest,	Houston,	TX.	His	work	was	included	in	various	group	shows,	
including:	Woodmere	Art	Museum,	Philadelphia,	PA;	Delaware	Art	Museum,	Wilmington,	DE;	and	the	
Robin	Rice	Gallery,	New	York,	NY.	Collections	include	the	Museum	of	Fine	Arts,	Houston,	TX;	Allentown	Art	
Museum,	Allentown,	PA;	Smithsonian	American	Art	Museum,	Washington,	DC;	State	Museum	of	
Pennsylvania,	Harrisburg,	PA;	and	Wyeth	Pharmaceuticals,	Radnor,	PA.	
	
	
	



38. Shofed,	C.a.:	Malcolm-Less,	photograph	
http://www.amphorartworks.com/			

Artist	Statement:	Things	un-noticed.	The	ordinary.	Things	we	take	for	
granted.	I	love	to	find	beauty	in	objects	we	pass	by	every	day.	When	I	
spot	an	object	or	subject	that	meets	my	criteria	I	picture	the	moment	I’d	
like	to	capture	that	object	in.	When	that	moment	arrives,	I	take	the	shot.	
That	picture	usually	takes	place	in	an	urban	setting	or	as	nature	tries	to	
reclaim	a	man-made	object.	Not	always,	but	that	tends	to	be	what	my	
eye	is	drawn	towards.	Things	passed	over.	
	

Biography:	Born	in	Fort	Dix,	NJ,	C.a.	Shofed’s	parents	were	in	the	military.	He	spent	his	early	years	in	
Germany.	In	high	school,	he	studied	Graphic	Arts	at	Assunpink	Vocational	School,	moving	into	Advertising	
Design	in	college.	“It	was	college	that	first	exposed	me	to	photography.”	Before	he	had	a	real	chance	to	
explore	photography	as	a	career	he	took	a	summer	job	as	a	computer	installer	and	never	looked	back.	“I	
spent	the	next	25	years	as	an	IT	Professional”.	“Although	my	professional	life	had	focused	on	technology,	I	
maintained	an	interest	in	photography,	always	carrying	my	camera	with	me,	taking	photographs	whenever	
the	opportunity	presented	itself	or	whenever	a	particular	scene	or	object	inspired	me."	It	was	Craig’s	
second	kidney	transplant	that	inspired	him	to	leave	the	technology	field	altogether	and	become	and	artist.	
In	2012	C.a.	Shofed	had	his	first	month-long	exhibit	called	“Double	Take”	which	included	ten	photographs	
of	fire	hydrants	as	they	appeared	“in	the	wild.”	
	

39. Smith,	Wilson:	Unseen,	digital	photograph	
http://www.wilsonarealsmith.com/		

Artist	Statement:	The	images	I	have	selected	reflect	my	interest	in	small	obscurities,	
high	contrast	and	a	curious	examination	of	my	subject	matter.	
	
Biography:	I	am	a	graduate	of	Moore	College	of	Art	&	Design	where	I	received	my	
BFA	in	Illustration.	As	a	freelance	illustrator	and	photographer	I	have	created	work	for	
various	clients	that	include	logo	design(s),	product	photography,	landscape	and	
portraiture	photography.	I	am	inspired	by	my	historic	oystering	hometown	of	Port	
Norris	and	the	people	around	me	who	choose	to	sit	for	portraits.	These	are	the	
subjects	that	compel	me	to	create	illustrations	and	take	photos.	As	an	artist	I	want	to	
continue	to	grow	in	experimentation	and	allow	my	work	to	flow	into	new	forms	and	
styles.	

	
40. Spadola,	Michael:	Follow	Me,	photograph	

https://mspadola.myportfolio.com/		
Artist	Statement:	The	images	I	selected	belong	to	a	larger	ongoing	project	
I	am	working	on.	The	series	focuses	on	the	disregarded	industrial	facade.	
When	these	buildings	are	constructed	functionality	gets	the	front	seat,	
whereas	aesthetics	take	the	back.	These	structures	are	tucked	away	and	
hidden	from	mainstream	society	because	they're	not	considered	
attractive.	Yet,	for	that	one	particular	moment	during	the	day	when	the	
light	is	resting	on	the	exterior,	in	a	particular	way	a	new	character	is	born.	
The	mundane	facade	is	now	teeming	with	life.	What	once	lacked	character	

is	now	a	full	blown	spectacle.	I	intend	for	the	viewers	to	look	further	than	the	surface.	To	take	a	moment	
to	consume	their	surroundings	and	notice	the	smaller	details	of	their	environment.	
	



Biography:	For	most	of	my	life	I	was	always	creating	something.	Whether	it	was	a	drawing,	painting	or	
sculpture	I	was	always	active.	Then	for	a	few	years	after	highschool	I	stopped	completely.	I’m	not	sure	why	
but	I	did.	Then	after	about	two	years	I	decided	to	pick	up	a	camera.	At	first	it	was	just	a	hobby	but	I	quickly	
fell	in	love.	After	about	a	year	of	doing	that	I	decided	to	go	back	to	school	to	study	photography.	While	at	
school	I	have	been	working	with	various	mediums.	My	favorite,	to	my	surprise,	was	my	jewelry	class.	I	was	
able	to	work	with	new	materials	that	I	never	saw	myself	using,	like	copper	and	a	blow	torch.	Despite	
enjoying	working	with	metals	I	am	still	in	love	with	photography	in	all	its	forms.	Whether	it	be	digital	or	
analog	I	love	it	all.	
	

41. Spencer,	Grace:	Cuban	Fighter,	digital	photographic	print	
http://www.gspencerphoto.com/		

Artist	Statement:	Working	is	something	that	is	valued	around	the	world.	Income	and	
status	are	currency	tried	socially.	In	third	world	countries	however,	there	is	a	
difference.	Men	primarily	are	the	sole	provider.	Through	my	work,	there	is	a	display	of	
different	men	trying	to	make	a	living	to	support	his	family.	
	
Biography:	Grace	Spencer	(born	in	Philadelphia,	Pennsylvania)	is	an	artist	based	in	New	
York	City,	where	she	attended	the	School	of	Visual	Arts	for	her	BFA	in	Photography	and	
Video.	Her	medium	is	digital	photography	and	video	work.	Her	assignment	work	
investigates	social	injustices	around	the	world	from	a	strong	female	perspective.	The	
work	has	taken	her	to	Thailand,	Africa,	and	the	Dominican	Republic.	

Spencer’s	work	has	been	displayed	at	SVA	Flatiron	Gallery,	SVA	Chelsea	Gallery,	Trenton’s	Art	All	Night,	
Mercer	Gallery,	and	BETSY!’s	Photo	Exhibit	and	has	been	published	in	Photographer’s	Forum	as	a	Finalist	
in	their	Best	of	Photography	Editions	three	years	in	a	row.	She	has	been	the	recipient	of	the	Lou	Draper	
Award	and	the	Chairman’s	Merit	Scholarship.	
	

42. Svalbonas,	Krista:	Eichstatt	2,	layered	laser	cut	pigment	print	–	RAW	2018	Second	Place	Prize	Winner	
http://www.kristasvalbonas.com/			

Artist	Statement:	“Displacement”	captures	the	traces	of	former	
WWII	displaced	person	camps;	combining	past	and	present	in	a	
series	of	laser	cut	images	on	photographic	paper.	Using	my	
documentation	of	the	camps,	I	am	laser	cutting	plea	letters	the	
refugee	were	sending	from	the	photographs.	My	family’s	
displacement,	which	I	am	re-imagining	and	restoring	in	this	body	
of	work,	is	part	of	a	long	history	of	uprooted	peoples	for	whom	
the	idea	of	“home”	is	contingent,	in	flux,	without	permanent	

definition	and	undermined	by	political	agendas	beyond	their	control.	
	
Biography:	Krista	Svalbonas	(	b.1977,	USA	)	holds	a	BFA	Photography	(Syracuse	University)	and	an	MFA	
Interdisciplinary	(SUNY	New	Paltz).	Her	work	has	been	exhibited	in	a	number	of	exhibitions	including	at	the	
Utah	Museum	of	Contemporary	Art,	Howard	Yezerski	Gallery	in	Boston,	Klompching	Gallery	and	ISE	
Cultural	Foundation	in	New	York.	Her	work	has	been	collected	in	a	number	of	private	collections,	as	well	as	
the	Cesis	Art	Museum	in	Latvia.	Recent	awards	include	the	Rhonda	Wilson	Award	(2017),	Puffin	
Foundation	Grant	(2016)	and	a	Bemis	Fellowship	(2015)	among	others.	In	2015	Svalbonas	exhibited	a	solo	
installation	at	the	Spartanburg	Art	Museum	in	South	Carolina.	She	is	an	assistant	professor	of	photography	
at	St.	Joseph’s	University.	She	lives	and	works	in	Philadelphia.	
	
	
	



43. Terrell,	Loraine:	Batsto	Village,	pigment	print	
http://loraineterrell.zenfolio.com/		
Artist	Statement:	I	use	photography	as	a	way	to	consider	the	kinds	of	spaces	we	
create,	how	we	use	the	land,	and	what	we	leave	behind.	In	this	series	of	small	
habitats,	devoid	of	people	but	inhabited	by	light	and	shadow,	the	lines	are	blurred	
between	the	places	where	we	live	today	and	places	that	are	part	of	towns,	
neighborhoods,	and	lives	past.	
	
Biography:	Loraine	Terrell’s	photographic	interests	center	on	landscape	and	
domestic	spaces,	with	an	emphasis	on	places	in	New	Jersey,	where	she	has	lived	for	
most	of	her	life.	Her	work	has	appeared	in	group	shows	at	Project	Basho	

(Philadelphia),	University	City	Science	Center	(Philadelphia)	and	Philadelphia	Photo	Arts	Center	
(www.philaphotoarts.org),	where	she	continues	to	develop	technically	and	stay	engaged	with	a	creative	
community.	
	

44. Trip	Morrow,	Olivia:	Hanging	Diamond	No.	5,	digital	print	photograph	
http://www.otmorrow.com/		

Artist	Statement:	These	works	represent	a	widening	exploration	into	societal	
notions	of	beauty,	femininity,	sexuality,	and	the	body	as	landscape.	In	this	
series,	Morrow	juxtaposes	self-portraiture	and	traditional	quilt	patterns	in	
photographic	intersections.	This	process	compiles	thousands	of	"selfies"	taken	
by	the	artist,	which	are	digitally	assembled	into	traditional	and	non-traditional	
quilting	squares	and	patterns.	The	final	compositions	become	mesmerizing	
abstractions	that	simultaneously	conceal	and	reveal	her	own	body.	The	act	of	
crocheting/quilt-making	was	once	a	family	legacy	but	has	largely	dissipated	from	
living	memory	with	the	generations	past.	Morrow	(a	non-quilter)	is	re-examining	

this	piece	of	family	history	through	photography	which	utilizes	found	and	donated	blankets.	These	
personal,	collected	materials	indicate	comfort,	intimacy,	and	traditionally	domestic	spaces,	but	aim	to	
reach	ideas	surrounding	solitude;	or	more	precisely	acts	of	solitude,	such	as	the	labor	of	
quilting/crocheting.	
	
Biography:	Olivia	Tripp	Morrow	received	her	BFA	at	Syracuse	University,	graduating	cum	laude	with	
Sculpture	in	December	of	2012.	Her	most	recent	works	are	digital	photographs,	video,	and	sculptural	
installations	that	address	themes	of	the	body,	memory,	sexuality,	domesticity,	and	excess.	Morrow's	work	
has	been	exhibited	in	group	and	solo	exhibitions	both	nationally	and	internationally,	in	Virginia,	Maryland,	
Washington,	DC,	New	York,	Canada,	and	France.	Morrow	has	works	on	permanent	loan	at	the	National	
Institute	of	Health's	Clinical	Center	in	Bethesda,	MD,	at	Anacostia	Arts	Center	in	Washington,	DC,	and	
Arlington	Art	Center	in	Arlington,	VA,	where	she	is	currently	a	Resident	Artist.	
	

45. Troeller,	Linda	and	Lentzou	Selzer,	Christina:	Ab	Inferno	Ad	Vida,	inkjet	print	
http://www.lindatroeller.com/		

Artist	Statement:	This	portfolio	is	about	how	I	find	ways	to	recover	from	my	PTSD;	
a	fire	demolished	most	of	my	art	photography	archive	-	my	entire	house	and	all	my	
belongings	in	New	Jersey	went	up	in	flames	and	my	left	hand	badly	burned.	But	
after	destruction,	a	birth	took	place.	The	storage	space	became	my	art	studio,	as	I	
learned	archival	techniques	in	hopes	to	save	the	fragile	paper	and	celluloid	relics.		
In	the	rubble	I	found	the	scorched	contact	sheet	of	Anne	Wilkes	Tucker,	who	I	
photographed	when	her	book,	“Women	Photograph	Women,”	was	published	in	
1974.		She	worked	at	the	Houston	Fine	Arts	Museum,	and	later	told	me	in	a	



portfolio	review,	“Why	do	I	want	to	keep	looking	at	this	photo?	The	‘insistence’	of	your	photograph	to	be	
remembered	helps	me	as	a	curator	to	determine	whether	I	want	to	acquire	it	for	the	museum.”	Images	of	
“insistence”	remain	important	for	me.	The	present	moment	is	a	transition	from	past	to	future.	
	
Biography:	Linda	Troeller	has	a	new	book	“Living	Inside	the	Chelsea	Hotel”	by	Schiffer,	with	exhibitions	at	
the	F-stop	Festival,	Leipzig,	Teplice	Photo	Festival,	Prague,	University	of	the	Arts,	Philadelphia,	and	
Melkweg	and	at	the	Coda	Museum,	Netherlands.		She	has	been	published	by	Aperture	with	her	Pictures	of	
the	Year	award	winning	book,	Healing	Waters,	and	by	powerHouse	Books	for	Spa	Journeys.	Her	Scalo,	
Switzerland	book,	Erotic	Lives	of	Women,	with	writer	Marion	Schneider,	opened	at	Galerie	Fotohof,	
Salzburg	where	she	taught	at	the	Summer	Arts	Academy.	It	was	reviewed	in	the	New	York	Times	Review	of	
Books,	"as	one	of	the	gutsy	books	of	the	decade."	Her	new	work,	Ab	Inferno	Ad	Vida	focuses	on	her	
identity	issues	as	she	faced	a	major	life	trauma	which	Musee	Magazine	will	publish	in	2018.	The	Norton	
Museum	of	Art	recently	collected	her	TB-Aids	Diary.	
	

46. Troeller,	Lothar:	Chelsea	Hotel	Window	View,	inkjet	print	
http://www.lotroeller.com/		

Artist	Statement:	I	work	with	the	concept	of	antipodes	in	
photography	to	exaggerate	the	contrast	between	surfaces.	Whether	
it's	the	night	sky	or	dusk	using	various	lenses	and	angles	I	search	how	
to	deconstruct	a	straight	forward	vision	and	mystify	it	into	a	unique	
new	perspective	on	the	screen.	For	example:	for	the	diner	image	I	
chose	to	shoot	at	midnight	with	no	moon	to	accentuate	the	darkness	
around	the	building.	For	another	image	I	chose	a	wide	angle	to	create	
a	small	microscopic	world	with	lights	radiating.	My	art	practice	is	a	
composite	of	emotions	and	analytical	approach.	

	
Biography:	“Colombian	Resilience	-	Faces	from	San	Carlos”	-	San	Miguel	de	Allende,	Mexico	2017	
“Testimonies	of	Resilience”	-	Centro	ColomboAmericano,	Medellin,	Colombia	2015	
“Testimonies	of	Resilience”	-	House	of	Culture,	San	Carlos,	Colombia	2015	
“Testimonies	of	Resilience”	-	Asamblea	Departamental	De	Risaralda,	Pereira,	Colombia	2015	
“Return	from	Horror”	–	IPA/	Lucie	Award,	Honorable	Mention	2014	
“Titanic”	-	Nominee	at	the	7th	Annual	Photography	Masters	Cup	2014	
"Lemon	Man,	Medellin"	-	IPA/	Lucie	Award,	Honorable	Mention	2013	
“Lemon	Man”,	Latin	American	Fotografia,	2013	
“Titanic”,	Foto	Place,	Middlebury	VT,	2013	
“American	Temples”,	IPA/	Lucie	Award:	Third	Place	2011	
“Medellin”,	IPA/	Lucie	Award:	Honorable	Mention	2011	
Medellin,	Centro	Cultural	de	Medellin,	Colombia,	2011	
"American	Temples",	inFocus	Gallery,	Cologne,	2011	
No	Longer	Empty,	Group	Show	at	the	Chelsea	Hotel,	2009	
"Chelsea	Hotel	through	the	Eyes	of	Photographers",	2008	
Px3	Paris,	Honorable	Mention,	“Looking	Down”,	2008	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



47. Viggiano,	John:	Aerostat	Surveillance,	print	
WheresVigg.com	
Artist	Statement:	My	work	mixes	new	technologies	to	further	
describe	contemporary	landscape	and	the	changes	in	current	
aesthetics	while	investigating	the	production	of	space.	Heavily	
influenced	by	geography	and	sense	of	place,	my	projects	are	often	
categorized	by	an	in-depth	analysis	of	specific	subjects	such	as	land	
use,	theories	on	landscape	and	exploration.	By	combining	
photography	with	mapping	and	surveillance	technologies,	my	projects	
reveal	sites	that	are	normally	unseen,	expose	areas	of	contradiction,	

and	challenge	the	traditional	use	of	photography	to	record	what	we	understand	as	“place.”	
	
Biography:	John	Vigg	is	an	artist	and	designer	working	central	NJ.	Born	in	Iowa	to	two	transient	parents,	
John	quickly	became	independent	with	a	strong	interest	in	what	makes	up	the	landscape	around	him.	A	
prevailing	sense	to	continue	exploring	ways	to	describe	Place	has	brought	John	to	complete	his	MFA	at	
Montclair	State	University	and	Kingston	University	in	London	with	a	concentration	in	photography.	The	
depth	of	his	art	comes	from	his	interests	in	technology,	alternate	ways	of	recording	images	and	
cartographic	processes.	Combining	these	aspects	into	his	gallery	installations,	viewers	share	in	the	
processes	he	developed	to	make	his	art.	John’s	studio	is	located	in	Asbury	Park,	NJ	and	his	work	has	been	
exhibited	in	New	Jersey,	New	York,	the	United	Kingdom	and	Australia.	His	work	is	in	many	private	
collections	across	the	northeast.	He	owns	a	creative	design	agency,	heads	up	a	cooperative	art	space.	and	
ran	a	photography	gallery	for	budding	photographers	for	over	10	years.	
	

48. Vostrikov,	Kuzma	&	Song,	Ajuan:	In	the	Ocean	of	Saturn,	archival	pigment	print	
http://www.kuzmavostrikov.com/		

Artist	Statement:	Orange	jacket	comes	to	digital	photography	as	a	vaccine,	as	
nostalgia	for	the	enlarger	and	fixer.	Orange	jacket—is	a	touch-up	in	the	trillions	of	
frames	of	identical	megapixel	cameras,	bored	of	vapid	postures.	When	grandpa	
Mao	makes	friends	with	a	lovely	Japanese	woman	sitting	in	a	golden	chair	
somewhere	in	the	Kuril	Islands,	encouraged	by	Andy	Warhol’s	accompaniment,	
this	means	that	all	the	characters	are	a	little	tired	of	the	ideological	rhetoric	of	the	
numerous	revolutions:	bloody,	cultural,	digital	and	others.	Our	heroes	from	the	
photographs	came	together	to	drink	champagne	and	recall	the	good	past	with	an	
old	word.	Maybe	even	embrace	each	other	and	cry	together.	
	
Biography:	Kuzma	Vostrikov	was	born	in	1977	in	New	York.	He	started	his	art	
career	as	an	editor	and	writer	in	1996.	Since	2007	he	has	been	working	as	a	

producer	and	director	in	art	cinematography	field.	In	2008	he	founded	an	independent	film	company	
named	Kuzmacinema:	www.kuzmacinema.com.	Between,	2008-2011	the	company	produced	four	art	
movies	that	participated	more	than	50	film	festivals	around	the	world.	www.imdb.me/kuzma.vostrikov	
Since	2011	Kuzma	Vostrikov	has	been	working	in	experimental	photography,	connected	with	social	
networks	and	psychology.www.kuzmavnutriva.com	His	long-term	art	project	called	"One	thousand	photos	
in	which	I	have	never	been"	is	studying	social	connections	through	aesthetics	and	mass	media	psychology	
on	Facebook.	Since	2015	Vostrikov	creates	the	second	part	of	the	orange	project.	In	2016	he	started	new	
project:	"Just	to	Land	in	Tokyo".	Today	Kuzma	Vostrikov	works	and	lives	in	New	York.	
	
	
	
	



49. Werhun,	Anthony:	1968	Part	2,	photograph	
http://www.anthonywerhun.com/		

Artist	Statement:	Society	seems	like	a	complex	machine	that	is	driven	by	
purpose,	but	as	individuals	we	struggle	to	find	overarching	meaning	to	
explain	our	daily	ambitions.		There	is	a	strange	dichotomy	to	everything	
we	do,	and	this	captivating	contradiction	shows	itself	best	through	
imagery.		As	a	visual	artist,	I	take	the	creative	journey	with	the	hope	of	
finding	truth,	or	perhaps	something	else	that	can't	quite	be	qualified	with	
words.		Along	the	way	I	aspire	to	make	others	feel	something	deeply...it	
is	in	those	brief	moments	of	transcendence	that	existence	makes	sense.	
	

Biography:	Anthony	Werhun	is	a	director	and	photographer	with	Cornerstone	Pictures	Inc	in	Philadelphia,	
PA.		Anthony	has	been	recognized	with	awards	from	MulticulturalTV,	The	Houston	International	Film	
Festival,	New	York	Film	&	TV	Festival,	Communicator	Awards,	Telly	Awards	and	many	others.		After	a	
decade	of	working	in	film	and	commercial	television	he	began	focusing	more	intently	on	still	photography,	
which	has	become	his	medium	of	passion.		Anthony	is	currently	collaborating	on	a	large	civil	rights	
commemorative	collection	with	Comcast,	in	addition	to	various	commercial	and	personal	projects.	
	

50. Whitebay,	Diane:	Whiteout,	digital	photograph	
DianeWhitebay.com	

Artist	Statement:	Diane	Whitebay	is	an	artist	equally	adept	at	
photography	and	at	fabricating	unique	art	objects.		She	is	also	graphic	
designer	with	over	thirty	years	in	the	architecture	and	design	industry.	
A	designer’s	eye	informs	every	aspect	of	her	work,	which	focuses	on	
capturing	patterns,	textures	and	colors	in	a	diversity	of	environments,	
while	evoking	a	personal	world	of	memory	and	imagination.	Fueled	by	
an	interest	in	form,	color,	and	abstraction,	Diane’s	photography	reveals	
an	intriguing	cross-section	of	the	natural	and	the	constructed	world.	
	

Biography:	My	Photography	or	art	has	appeared	in	the	following	venues:	Cathedral	Arts	Festival,	Jersey		
City,	NJ;	The	Noyes	Museum	of	Art,	The	Noyes	Art	Garage	Stockton	University,	Atlantic	City;	Ocean	City	
Arts	Center,	Ocean	City,	NJ;	Earthshare	New	Jersey	Online	Exhibit;	Studio	Montclair	Galleries	@	Academy	
Square;	National	Association	of	Women	Artists,	NYC;	George	Segal	Gallery,	Montclair	State	University;	
Montclair	Art	Museum,	Aljira,	A	Center	for	Contemporary	Art,	Newark,	NJ.	
	

51. Wray,	Lindsay:	Hub	of	Humanity,	photograph		
Artist	Statement:	My	path	has	been	different	from	most.	I	borrowed	
an	aunt’s	camera	to	take	a	photography	class	in	college	and	I	was	
hooked.	What	started	as	a	hobby	came	full	circle.	No	formal	art	degree	
here,	only	a	desire	to	get	better	through	constant	experimentation.	My	
real	degree	is	in	perseverance	and	the	patience	to	find	my	niche.	I	have	
always	loved	taking	pictures	of	abstract	forms	whether	it’s	waves	or	
architecture.	I	am	drawn	to	these	subjects	first	as	form	and	then	
through	composition	and	lighting.	Whether	it	is	peeling	paint	from	a	
boat	hull	or	a	contemporary	structure,	I	see	and	capture	design	

elements	everywhere.	What	matters	most	in	photography	is	the	end	result;	no	equipment	can	make	you	a	
better	photographer	–great	images	are	taken	with	great	vision.	
	



Biography:	Lindsay's	2018	commissioned	works	include	a	wall	mural,	“Dunes	at	Dusk”	selected	by	the	
Alanticare	Healing	Art	Commission	installed	at	the	Atlanticare	Medical	Care	Mainland	Campus.	Other	
commissioned	works,	“Aqua	Freeze”	and	“Boat	Bottom”	are	on	display	at	The	Atlanticare	Cardiac	and	
Urgent	Care	Facilities	in	Galloway	Township,	while	“On	the	Edge,”	“Inlet	Breaker,”	are	also	shown	at	
Atlanticare’s	Mainland	Campus.	Participated	in	dual	art	show	"On	Metal	&	Sand,	Great	Bay	Gallery,	Somers	
Pt.,	2017.	Juried	awards	include,	Presidential	Award	for	“Stood	Up”	for	the	2015	Photography	Show	at	the	
Ocean	City	Arts	Center,	2nd	place	at	the	Avalon	Performing	Arts	Council	for	“Drowning”	in	2017	and	1st	
place	for	"AquaFreeze",	2016.	The	Noyes	Museum	of	Art	of	Stockton	University	selected	Lindsay	to	exhibit	
in	the	2017	RAW	Juried	Exhibition	for	her	image,	“Dali	Museum	Abstract.”	She	also	exhibits	at	Nashville	
North	Studios,	Linwood	and	the	Ocean	City	Art	League	where	she	is	a	member.	
	

52. Young,	Summer:	See	Through,	digital	photograph	
http://www.summerraineyoung.com/		

Artist	Statement:	The	beauty	of	natural	light	and	how	it	engulfs	a	
space	has	always	been	mesmerizing	to	me.	These	often	overlooked	
patterns	consume	my	full	attention	and	give	me	an	overwhelming	
sense	of	being.	I	especially	feel	this	through	self-portraiture,	when	the	
light	physically	touches	my	skin	and	paints	itself	onto	my	body.	
Throughout	the	stillness	or	even	loneliness	of	an	environment,	
sunlight	continues	to	travel,	a	gentle	reminder	that	life	is	an	ongoing	
experience	no	matter	what	condition	it	is	in.	

Biography:	Summer	Raine	Young	uses	the	medium	of	photography	for	self-exploration,	more	specifically	
the	way	her	personal	life	can	be	interpreted	and	expressed	though	art.	Young	earned	her	Associate	of	Art	
with	a	focus	in	Photography	from	Anne	Arundel	Community	College	in	Arnold,	MD	in	May	of	2016.	She	is	
currently	working	towards	her	Bachelor	of	Fine	Art	in	Photography	at	the	Maryland	Institute	College	of	Art	
in	Baltimore,	MD	and	will	be	graduating	in	May	of	2019.	
	

53. Ziebel,	Peter:	102416,	archival	pigment	print		
http://www.kingnopa.net/		

Artist	Statement:	My	work	is	a	continuing	attempt	to	depict	my	
experience	of	the	urban	and	suburban	landscape	in	an	area	loosely	
bounded	by	the	Holland	Tunnel	to	the	south	and	the	George	Washington	
Bridge	to	the	north.	I	am	particularly	interested	in	the	visual	
juxtapositions	of	old	and	new,	natural	vs	man-made	forms,	classic	and	
kitsch,	growth	and	decay,	development	and	destruction,	public	and	
private,	the	mundane	and	the	majestic,	etc.,	that	define	the	visual	
character	of	this	area.	On	a	more	conceptual	level,	while	using	the	broad	
category	of	urban	landscape	as	the	descriptive	subject,	this	work	is	also	

an	exploration	of	the	basic	elements	of	photographic	vision:	light	and	shadow,	color,	form,	and	texture.	
Many	images	border	on	abstraction	and	many	involve	layering	of	multiple	planes	and	surfaces,	by	
shooting	through	glass	or	fences	or	foliage.	
Biography:	Peter	Ziebel	was	born	in	the	Bronx	and	raised	in	Englewood,	New	Jersey.	He	currently	lives	and	
works	in	Hudson	County,	New	Jersey.	After	studies	at	Northwestern	University	and	the	School	of	Visual	
Arts,	he	earned	a	masters	in	media	studies	from	the	New	School.	He	spent	several	years	as	a	freelance	
photographer	and	photographer’s	assistant	before	devoting	himself	to	teaching	and	non-commercial	
photography.	He	is	the	author	of	the	photographic	children’s	book,	Look	Closer!	(Clarion,	1989).	Although	
exhibiting	rarely,	his	work	has	been	shown	in	solo	and	group	shows	in	New	York	City,	Hoboken	and	Stone	
Ridge,	NY.	He	has	taught	college	and	adult	classes	at	institutions	including	The	Richard	Stockton	College	of	



	
Funding	for	the	Noyes	Museum	of	Art	is	provided	in	part	by	the	NJ	State	Council	on	the	Arts/Department	of	State,	a	

partner	agency	of	the	National	Endowment	for	the	Arts,	and	the	Geraldine	R.	Dodge	Foundation.	
	

New	Jersey,	The	New	Jersey	City	University,	Baruch	College,	and	the	Hoboken	Historical	Museum.	Since	
2002,	he	has	taught	middle	and	high	school	art	and	photography	at	the	Hudson	School	in	Hoboken.

The	Noyes	Museum	of	Art	of	Stockton	University:	www.noyesmuseum.org		(609)	626-3420	
The	Noyes	Arts	Garage	of	Stockton	University:	www.artsgarageac.com		(609)	626-3805	

Check	us	out	on	Facebook,	Twitter,	Instagram	and	YouTube.

	


